
Adult Education Report—June 2018 

Enrollment Update 

The program year in Adult Education closes on June 30th.  As of June 15th, we are 
looking to have our best year in terms of enrollment and performance since 
changes to data reporting were made in 2012.  Our official enrollment is at 1378 
for the 2017-18 year, which is 120% of our goal.  We have also met 8 of 11 
individual levels and overall 46% of participants demonstrated a measurable skill 
gain.  A big thanks to our staff for all of their hard work! 

Leadership Update 

The leadership team for adult education has been finalized.  Carla Andorf will 
serve as interim Director.   Cyd Hanson has been named the ABE/HSED program 
specialist.  Shawn Story will be serving as the ESL program specialist.  Nicole 
Chambers and Brenda Hampton will represent correctional education on the 
newly formed leadership team. This group will work to lead Kirkwood’s adult 
education efforts moving forward. 

HSED Options Update 

Kirkwood has submitted its application to provide all 4 options for the HSED 
program now being offered by the state.  We anticipate being approved for these 
new options which will begin on July 1st. 

IET/IELCE Programming 

Our first class completed the “Learn and Earn at Nordstrom” class on June 1st. Of 
the 15 participants, 11 were able to successfully complete the assessment.  The 
remaining four joined a new cohort of students that began on June 11th.  On June 
14th, Nordstrom held a recognition ceremony for the students that completed the 
course.  Current plans are to regroup after the 2nd cohort completes in early July 
to discuss future plans with this project. 
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